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August 1, 2024         sent by email  
 
 
Beaver Valley Cattle Co. Ltd., and 
Cecil & Marjorie Klassen 
PO Box 247 
Linden, AB   T0M 1J0 
 
 
Dear Cecil & Marjorie: 
 
RE: Compliance Directive CD 24-01 Extension Letter 
 
On July 30, 2024, Cecil Klassen requested an extension in writing from the NRCB to extend the 
deadline date of CD 24-01, from August 1, 2024, to October 1, 2024, to complete the closure 
cleanup of pen 12. This email was further to a telephone discussion July 22, 2024, between 
Cecil and myself. Cecil advised clay had been hauled in to reconstruct the berm in pen 12 
located along the east side of the surface run-off interceptor, a requirement of Directive # 2 in 
Compliance Directive CD 24-01. Due to wet weather conditions, the berm has not been 
completed and pen 12 has not been decommissioned. More time is required to meet the 
requirements of CD 24-01. Cecil also advised that pen 12 is currently empty. 
 
On July 11, 2024, Approval Officer Sarah Neff deemed the application complete for an NRCB 
permit for the construction of pen 11 (150’ x 1000’). The additional information section of the 
Part 2 application reads “Decommission north pen and rebuild berm before August 1, 2024”.  
 
As progress has been made towards obtaining a permit for pen 11, reconstructing the berm and 
decommissioning pen 12, I am granting an extension until October 1, 2024, to meet the 
requirements of Compliance Directive CD 24-01. 
 
In the interim, Beaver Valley Cattle Co. Ltd., shall mitigate any possible risks to the environment 
and potential nuisances to any affected neighbours. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(Original signed) 
Tracey Krenn 
Inspector, Compliance and Enforcement Division 
Natural Resources Conservation Board 
 
Cc – Sarah Neff, Approval Officer, NRCB Red Deer (sent by email) 
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